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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday October 15, 2013
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 2nd floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance: E. Dobie, C. Shreder, H. LaCortiglia, J. DiMento, E. Davidson
Members not present: P. Burns, G. Fowler, J. Davenport, P. Nelson
Meeting is called to order at 7:55pm

· Project Suggestion Review 
· Linda Corcoran, Town resident, explains the Pond St. Fence removal suggestion that she has submitted to the CPC and asks to have the Pond St. Fence removed due to the negative effect that it has upon the river and Pentucket Pond. She states that the fence hurts wildlife. Muskrats, turtles and ducks are being trapped and harmed every year. The fence acts as a trellis for poison ivy and is not a suitable barrier to protect the pond from the cars that stray from the roadway. 
· David Linsey, Town resident, asks if there is an aesthetic perspective to CPA uses. (He is informed that preservation of Vista Views is a valid Open Space Category.)
· Carl Shreder, Harbormaster and CPC member notes that the dam has been recently visited by the Georgetown Conservation Commission and Mass Fish and Wildlife.
· Ed Dobie, CPC Member noting that in the past a car has hit the fence and been stopped by it, asks why we should remove the fence if it is doing the job it is supposed to? He also notes that the street curb that is there currently impedes wildlife as well.
· Joe Corcoran, Town resident states that the fence channels the migrating turtles back and forth and traps them on the roadway where they are hit by cars.
· Andrea DiGiovanni, town resident feels that the fence gives drivers using the roadway a false sense of security and thus increases the speed of the cars on Pond St., making it more dangerous.
H. LaCortiglia  asks if anyone on the Committee believes that this does not fit as an Open Space Category project to qualify as a legal CPA use. 

No objections are heard.
Concerns about the expense of installing an appropriate guardrail are voiced by CPC Members. 

It is noted that the funding for this, if recommended by the CPC and approved at Town Meeting, will need to be managed under the direction of a Town Department.
The Town Department most appropriate for this has not yet been determined. 

There will also need to be Conservation permitting involved on a local and State level.  

Motion by E. Davidson to invite Peter Durkee, the Highway Surveyor to a CPC meeting soon since the Highway Department will need to be such a large part of this.
Seconded by E. Dobie.
Motion carries - unanimously
The CPC thanks Linda Corcoran for her submission.
· Correspondence:
· Acknowledgement of correspondence that may come before the Committee
· None received 
· Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the audience or a Committee Member
· None heard
Motion by E. Davidson to adjourn
Seconded by J. DiMento

Motion carries – unanimously

Adjournment is at 8:43pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2013.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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